Rationale/summary of revisions to the 2021 Linguistics & Applied Linguistics (LAL) Appointment document

LAL Executive has been working since 2019 on revisions to the LAL Appointment document to update it alongside the 2020 updated/approved LAL Governance.  Delayed by COVID-19-related work, these updates were resumed in 2020-21 by LAL Program Executive. This final version was approved at LAL Council on April 15, 2021. 

The revisions made recognized the need to more effectively organize this document, to better define a full range of specific appointment categories, to integrate wording on appointment termination and to integrate appointment criteria for qualified, interested teaching stream members.

LAL Program Executive revised the current document from its 2014 version in a number of areas:

· We’ve improved and clarified the overall organization of the document to first focus on principles guiding appointments, a brief section on appointment procedures then details on specific appointment categories.
· We’ve embedded a principled statement guiding all appointments to the program, so appointments serve current and future program needs and the needs of its varied graduate students.
· We’ve listed expectations around full member appointments that include an updated number of peer-reviewed publications and given the diversity of our two fields (Linguistics and Applied Linguistics) in the LAL program, we’ve prioritized other areas to be considered as recognized research activity.
· We’ve listed expectations of full members to include service that was not attended to in our previous doc and seen as a crucial component of membership; we’ve integrated selected examples of service.
· We’ve explicitly integrated teaching stream membership at the Associate Membership level, following Biology’s revised appointments document, FGS discussions; this has afforded qualified teaching stream members the opportunity to contribute to the program in teaching/committee supervision and service work that directly serves program needs while recognizing T & P, hiring/teaching/workload and research constraints of teaching stream members.
· We’ve explicitly noted the need for university policy/guidance around teaching stream membership in graduate programs to refine such appointment criteria.
· We’ve included specific criteria on Adjunct and Emeriti members in the document.
· We’ve explicitly integrated appointment termination details into the document.
